Minutes of Transition Chesterfield AGM held on 7th June 2014.

Apologies from Shirley, Kaz, Jenny. 

In Attendance: Steph (in the chair), Peter, Becky, Lisa, Martin, Sheila, Christina, Chris, Steve, Colin. 

Minutes: It was proposed that the Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read, which was accepted. There was one matter arising, the disposal of the Bike Project assets, which had been donated to the people who organised an ran the various courses, with leftover materials given to ReCycle in Sheffield.

Secretaries Report: Steph had written a comprehensive report of the years activities, which Colin proposed to submit as the Secretaries Report (appended at end). Arising from that there was a discussion around the outcome of an earlier Special Meeting, which, useful as it was, hadn't identified any particular core aims or ways of spreading our reach. Lisa pointed out that we should be careful not to ignore those things we are already doing in an attempt to do more, which could actually result in the group being less successful in it aims.

Treasurers Report: due to some confusion, the final Treasurers Report wasn't available. However, Colin was able to report that we are in a healthy financial situation, with over £2000 in the bank. The Drama Project had been given up to £250 credit to spend as it saw fit without the need for further discussion; similarly, the new website had been given £200 credit to spend as required. There are no outstanding debts. It was clarified that a 'Core Group' member is someone who can sign cheques, although we have usually refered to anyone who attends meetings as a core group member.

Election of Officers: Anne Frazer (Treasurer), Colin Harrison (Secretary) and Jenny King (Core Group member) had all indicated they they want to stand down (although Colin Harrison will continue as a Core Group member). Martin had indicated he was willing to to become Treasurer, so he was proposed, seconded and elected unopposed. Lisa volunteered to become Minutes Secretary, so she was proposed, seconded and elected unopposed. Becky volunteered to become a core group member, so this was accepted. 

Changes to the Constitution: in order to clarify what constitutes a 'member' the new secretary may need to look at who has signed membership forms. It was decided to defer further consideration until Lisa had checked the current list of signed up members. 

There were two proposed changes to the Constitution: Section 10, Elected Officers and Commitees – it is proposed that the first two sentences are modified to read: The AGM shall appoint a Treasurer and a Secretary and up to four other persons to form a ‘Core Group’.  There shall be a minimum of four and a maximium of six cheque book signatories.

Section 11, Records: it is proposed that the second section of this section is modified from: ‘TC shall keep minutes book’ to: ‘TC shall keep appropriate records’.

Both these were accepted and the Constitution shall be amended accordingly.

Request for volunteers: Steve volunteered to take over organisation of Potato Day, which was gratefully accepted. Since no individuals felt able to take on the other particular areas, it was agreed that the current ad hoc arrangement should continue, but with more input from all members to help lighten the load on single individuals. The hello@transition emails will be re-directed to Lisa, who will deal with them as she sees fit. Colin will continue dealing with general publicity material.

A vote of thanks was proposed to Colin for his years as Secretary (and Anne in her absence); a gift certificate from the World Land Trust was presented to him.

Any Other Business: Martin asked if there was any objection to his investigating the possibility of using a more ethical bank; none were raised, so he will look at alternatives.

Steph explained the idea behind the Carbon Conversations she is about to start delivering.

DONM: the date of the next AGM will be agreed and publicised in due course; the next Open Meeting will be on July 10th. Becky asked if there was interest in a Strategy Meeting; this was accepted as a good idea, and a date will be found that's acceptable tfor the greatest number of people. It would, initially at least, be best confined to people who are actively involved in Transition activities.

Thanks and Close.

